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BOARD  
PRESIDENT’S  
MESSAGE 
 
 NEW YEAR’S MESSAGE 

 Happy New Year!  A new year brings a fresh start with the anticipation of setting and 
meeting new personal and career goals.   

Goal setting is an important process; it helps uncover and identify your passions and the 
things most important to you.  Therefore, whether your goals pertain to building a 
successful career, completing the ARE®, or increasing your business revenue, it is 
important to set short-term goals to achieve your long-term goals.    

Short-term goals assist you in setting manageable and achievable objectives.  These are 
the building blocks to achieving the goals most important to you.  Achieving short-term 
goals within a reasonable time ensures you will stay on track to hitting the bigger 
victories.  

Be persistent and focused…you will be celebrating your accomplishments in the future!   

Brad Stengel, President 
Kentucky Board of Architects & Certified Interior Designers 

Kentucky Governor’s Mansion 
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BOARD ACTIVITY 
 
        EXPIRED TERM                        NEW BOARD MEMBER                        NEW PUBLIC MEMBER 

 

 

 

Carey Anderson Sarah Mascarich Crystal Patterson 

Kentucky Board of Architects 

The Kentucky Board of Architects consists of a group of experienced and dedicated professionals who consider it an honor and a 
privileged to serve the citizens of the Commonwealth of Kentucky. The mission of the Board is to protect the health, safety and 
welfare of the public by regulating Kentucky architects. Kentucky architects are governed under the Kentucky Revised Statutes, 
Title XXVI – Occupations and Professions Chapter 323.  Should you have concerns about a Kentucky architect or their practice as 
it pertains to the health, safety and welfare of the general public, please contact the Board via email at boa.irc@ky.gov or our 
office at (859) 246-2069. 

Congratulations to our 2019 Kentucky Architects Licensed by Examination!  

 
 
 
 
 

 

  
Congratulations to our Kentucky 2019 Certified Interior Designers! 

 

 

 

8039 Nicholas William Satterfield 
8051 Peter Fisher 
8052 Eric Nelson Loy 
8067 Glenn W. Nowell Jr. 
8072 Jared Scott Altobello 
8081 Samuel Leon Montgomery 
8089 Jennifer Bingham Alonso 
8097 Steven P. Lowe 
 

8130 Erin Leigh Graham 
8134 Christopher John Gipson 
8137 Vincent John Thompson 
8138 William Thomas Boyd 
8139 Kellin T. Vellenoweth 
8142 Steven Cody Chitwood 
8151 John Tyler Kraft 
8173 Nicole Rae Ridder 
 

8174 Kell Douglas Pollard 
8177 Inga Marie Hardman 
8181 Terry Michael Zink 
8185 Rochelle Jansing Heis 
8186 Mark Andrew Thomas 
8190 Anna Lask Triplett 
8201 Nathan Wayne Tanner 
8209 Emily Katherine Teague 
 

  

Sarah Mascarich has been a 
registered architect since 
March 2005.  She graduated 
from the University of Kentucky 
and currently resides in 
Louisville with her family.   Her 
term expires February 9, 2023.  
 

Principal of C. L. Anderson 
Architecture, he served until 
November of 2019. The first 
African-American to graduate from 
UK’s College of Architecture in 
1973, he has practiced for over 
forty years.  BOA thanks you for 
your exceptional service.      

Crystal Patterson is an attorney 
with Gulfstream Commercial 
Services.  She will provide 
valuable insight from the public’s 
prospective.  She lives in 
Prospect with her family. Her 
term expires July 1, 2023. 

0348CID Jeffrey A. Canter 
0349CID Megan D. McCombs 

0350CID Alyssa R. Biven 
0351CID Robert P. Koehler 

0352CID Christine Lynn Collins 
0353CID DeAnna Marie LaPlaca 

0354CID John Craig Chamberlain II 
0355CID Shelley Linn Malicki 
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NCARB NEWS 
 
NCARB COMMITTEE SUMMIT 
OKLAHOMA CITY, OKLAHOMA 

Also in September, the committee appointed a writing group to begin 
the work of adapting the Education Standard.  The writing group 
recommendations were reviewed at the December 2019 meeting by 
the committee as a whole, with additional comments incorporated into 
the draft revised Education Standard.  The final committee 
recommendations will be transmitted to the NCARB Board of Directors 
for review at their January 2020 meeting. 

The Education Committee has also been discussing the IPAL (Integrated 
Path to Architectural Licensure) program and ways to increase IPAL 
adoption.  Currently, twenty-one schools across the country have 
established an IPAL option for students 
(https://www.ncarb.org/become-architect/ipal).   

Anne Muller, BOA Board Member 
Kentucky Board of Architects & Certified Interior Designers 

 

 

   
        

CIDQ ANNUAL CONFERENCE HIGHLIGHTS 
 

Approximately 100 delegates and representatives from the US and Canada 
attended the Conference to discuss CIDQ, the NCIDQ Exam and issues 
related to the interior design profession as a whole.  It was a positive 
experience to exchange ideas and tools for regulating Certified Interior 
Designers.   
 
Thom Banks, CEO of CIDQ, reported that 2019 was another positive year.  
They conducted an audit of item bank (exam questions), updated the 
definition of the profession, conducted a practice analysis, enhanced the 
graphic quality of the examination and digitized and uploaded 22,000 hard 
copy documents to certificate holders’ records. 
 
Bill Bouche, Principal/Director of Design, Interiors at HOK gave a thought-
provoking presentation on “Moving Beyond Core Competencies” that 
focused on improved communication and story-telling skills throughout 
the design process.  Michael Wirtz received the 2019 Tregre Award for his 
outstanding contributions to CIDQ and the profession. 
 
Stephanie McCrery, BOA Board Member, Secretary 
Kentucky Board of Architects & Certified Interior Designers 

 

NCIDQ NEWS 
 

CIDQ ANNUAL CONFERENCE 
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 

 

 

Kentucky International Convention Center 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

The NCARB Education Committee met in September 
and December 2019 to discuss potential changes to 
the NCARB Education Standard in light of NAAB’s 
draft revisions to the NAAB Conditions and 
Procedures for Accreditation. At the September 
meeting, committee members reviewed draft 
revisions to the NAAB Conditions and Procedures for 
Accreditation, providing comments to the NCARB 
board, which were shared with the NAAB.   

   Bill Bouchey speaks at 2019 CIDQ Conference 

https://www.ncarb.org/become-architect/ipal
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WE 
REMEMBER 
DAVID BIAGI 
May 14, 1959 - October 20, 2019 

We remember David for his warm smile, his thoughtfulness and his strength 
of character.  We remember David as a noted architect and professor at the 
University of Kentucky. We remember David for his service on the Kentucky 
Board of Architects from September 18, 2007 to April 16, 2019.  We 
remember David’s untimely death at age 60.  
 
An accomplished architect who received numerous awards, he worked 
diligently on the board for twelve years. Never one to take anything for 
granted, David did not shy from stimulating conversation to ensure all 
perspectives were considered in board decisions.  The Board will miss David 
and will be eternally grateful for his years of service.  
 

 
 

 

2019 STATS 

THE NUMBERS 

Number of Newly Licensed Kentucky Architects – 171 
 

Total Number of Kentucky Architects – 2701 
 

Number of Newly Certified CIDs (Certified Interior Designers) – 8 
 

Total Number of Kentucky CIDs (Certified Interior Designers) – 145 
 

BOARD MEETING DATES 
 

April 21, 2020 9:00 am, Hilary J. Boone Center, Lexington, Kentucky 

July 21, 2020 9:00 am, The University Club, Louisville, Kentucky 

www.ncarb.org/nbtn2019/state-of-licensure 

NCARB’s EXPERIENCE + EDUCATION COMMITTEES 

• The Experience Committee met at Committee Summit and engaged 
in several conversations centered on the role of the Architectural 
Experience Program® (AXP®) supervisor to develop training and 
resources to strengthen this aspect of the AXP. 
• The Education Committee completed work on proposed revisions to 
the NCARB Education Standard to align with the forthcoming NAAB 
Conditions and Procedures for Accreditation. Following release of the 
final NAAB documents in February, the proposed Standard will be 
made available for public comment. 
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